
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Minutes of the ABCS Meeting for August 13,2009 
 

Another well attended 
meeting with one guest 

present, Tamera Fields, 

friend of Liz Hughes. 
 

Paul welcomed C.C. 
Goodson back amongst us 

and also Randall Thomas, 
who drives from 

Pikesville, KY, to attend 
the meeting. They both 

received a round of 
applause. 

 

Paul Kern thanked 
everyone for their help 

and support during his 
presidency and especially 

during the difficult time 

after his wife Ann 
passing. 

 

As you know, Paul is 
leaving us for a while, but 

he insists he is coming 
back. Paul McRoy, VP, is 

taking over the 
Presidency. That leaves a 

vacancy for the Vice-
President, which we 

would like to fill soon. 
Anyone interested in the 

job, contact Paul McRoy. 

 
Paul McRoy and his wife 

Michele, recently visited 
the Fontana Lake area. 

They would like to know if 
there is any interest for 
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members to visit the area 

on an overnight trip. This 
would be next year, 

maybe May 7 or 14. If 
interested, please let Paul 

or myself know. 
 

Terry Payne will be doing 
next month’s program. He 

will be talking about “Oil 

for Vintage Cars”. He has 
an Infrared thermometer, 

and asks that you bring 
your British car to have 

temperatures check on 
thermostat housing, 

radiator, sending unit, 
etc. 

 

Chuck Hamilton showed a 
video from a recent SVRA 

event at Virginia 
International Raceway, 

The Heacock Classic Gold 
Cup, featuring 

Morgans/MGVR/Historic 
Stock Cars. 

 

A few ABCS members 

were able to attend this 
event for the weekend 

and it certainly was a 
great experience. 

 
Upcoming Events; 

 
Sept. 12 – Sycamore 

Shoals Car Show. 

 
Sept. 13 – ABCS Annual 

Picnic. Eastman 
Recreation Center. 

 
Let Paul McRoy know if 

you are planning to 
attend either or both 

events. 

 
2nd Annual Dick Williams 

Road Rally. 
 

Several ABCS and 
ETMGDC members met by 

the Exchange Place on 
Orebank Rd. on Saturday, 

August 13 to participate 
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on the 2nd. Annual Dick 

Williams Road Rally. 
 

 
         Ready for the road. 

 
The cars started leaving 

promptly at 9:30 AM at 
two minutes interval. 

Participants were to follow 

written instructions and 
answer questions along 

the way. 
 

After a few hours 
participants ended at the 

Kingsport Grocery on 
Main Street for lunch. 

Everyone seemed to have 

enjoyed the circuit driven 
and settled for some good 

eating and some 

camaraderie. 

 
        LBC Air Condition? 

 
 Fresh lemonade anyone? 
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